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November 26, 2014 

 

Mr. Mike Brusseau, AICP, Senior Planner 

Knoxville-Knox County Metropolitan Planning Commission 

City-County Building, Suite 403 

Knoxville, Tennessee 37902 

 

SUBJECT: Proposed Closure Melrose Ave between Frances St and Melrose Place 

MPC File # 12-A-14-SC; City Blocks 10621 and 10622 

 

Mr. Brusseau: 

 

The City Engineering Department has no objections to close the above described right-of-way areas provided the 

following conditions, subject to City Engineering approval, are met:  

 

1. The applicant shall be responsible for providing legal access to a public right-of-way for any properties that 

would be landlocked by this closure, or by perfecting any other approvable means to resolve any  

landlocking issues, subject to approval by the City Engineering Department.  

 

2. The applicant assumes maintenance responsibility for all stormwater systems previously maintained by the 

City, within or near the closure areas. The applicant will maintain the approved stormwater facilities in 

good working order that would be normally acceptable to the City Department of Engineering. Minimum 

maintenance of the said facilities shall include sediment, debris, oil, hydrocarbons, and foreign materials 

removal so that the operation and capacity of the stormwater facilities continue to meet acceptable 

standards.  

 

3. Should this right-of-way be closed, the City will reserve easements for all drainage facilities and utilities, if 

any, located in or within five (5) feet of the property described herein.  

 

4. The applicant shall have one (1) year to complete conditions listed above, unless otherwise stated in a 

particular item, or the closure shall be considered null and void and of no effect.  

 

5. The closing ordinance shall state that this closure shall become effective only after the Engineering 

Department has provided written verification, to the City Recorder, that conditions have been satisfactorily 

met.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Benjamin D. Davidson, PLS, Technical Services Administrator, Department of Engineering 

Ph: 865-215-2148 

 

 

C: James R. Hagerman, P.E., Director of Engineering  

Brentley J. Johnson, P.E., R.L.S., Engineering Planning Chief 

Christopher S. Howley, P.E., Plans Review and Development Inspections 
 












